
  “UU News and Vie ws”   
  The Rev. Walter LeFlore, Minister     

 

Our Mission 
The Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Poughkeepsie is a welcoming congregation rooted in the liberating 
message of Unitarian Universalism. 

WE INSPIRE spiritual and intellectual growth. 
WE NURTURE a supportive and diverse community of members, families and friends. 
WE ACT in service to the broader community. 
 

 

 

 

Our Nursery is available during all regular services.  Please feel free to bring your young one there.  

Information is available from the Greeter at the Welcome Desk in the lobby and the Usher at the door of 

the main meeting room.  
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Upcoming Services 
 

February 5th:  άIn Search of Joyά 
    Rev. Walter LeFlore 
 
February 12th:  άOur Place In Lineά 
    Rev. Walter LeFlore 
 
February 19th:   άLuminesenceέ 
    The Lifespan Faith Development Committee 
 
February 26th  άWho Knew, Does it Matter?ά 
    Rev. Walter LeFlore 
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Fellowship Theme: 

Beloved Community 
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“UU News and Views” is published 
monthly (except July and August) by the 
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of 
Poughkeepsie, and is distributed to our 
members and friends without charge. 

Editor: Joedy P. Kievit 
email: uupoknewsletter@uupok.org 
 

OFFICERS 
President Paul Silverstein 
Vice President Nick Garin 
Treasurer Jolanda Jansen 
Corp. Clerk Julie Colacchio 
 

TRUSTEES AT LARGE 
Wayne Cochran 
Cori Cumming 
Eleanor Harmantas 
 

YOUTH TRUSTEE 
Sean Colacchio   
 
The Rev. Jerry Goddard 
Minister Emeritus 
 

The Rev. Kay Greenleaf 
Minister Emerita 
 

 

The Unitarian Universalist 
Fellowship of Poughkeepsie 
67 South Randolph Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
845.471.6580 
Web: www.uupok.org 
email: office@uupok.org 

Office Administrator: Joedy P. Kievit 
Office Hours:  Tuesdays through Fridays 
from 11am to 2pm 
 
The Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
of Poughkeepsie is a member of the 
Society of the Unitarian Universalist 
Association, 24 Farnsworth Street, 
Boston, MA 02210-1409.www.uua.org 
and Central East Region of the UUA 
100 W 10th Street, Suite 1008 
Wilmington, DE 19801 
 

Primary Contact: Andrea Lerner 
alerner@uua.org / 484-201-4384 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

** February Calendar of Events** 
 

2/1 Social Justice Committee Mtg 7pm 

2/2  Program Committee Meeting 7pm 

2/3 Groundhog Day Game Night, Potluck and   

  RE Sleepover 6pm 

2/4 Gillespie Forum Fundraising Event 4pm 

2/5 Full Service (weekly) 10:30am 

 Zen Meditation (weekly) 6pm 

2/6 B&G Committee Meeting 7pm 

 Speaking of Books 7pm 

2/7 Silent Meditation (weekly) 7:30am 

 Coming Home Program (weekly) 5pm 

2/9 Bridge Club (2nd & 4th week) 7pm 

2/10 Drumming Circle 7pm 

2/11 SoulCollage 12:30pm 

2/12 Senior Meeting (2nd & 4th week) 12:30pm 

 DCIC Storytellers Concert 2pm 

2/13 Beading Group 5:30pm 

2/15 Membership Committee 6pm 

2/16 Finance Committee Meeting 6pm 

 Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm 

2/18 B&G Work Day 9am 

 Hudson Valley Folk Guild 7pm 

2/19 Third Sunday Lunch 12pm 

2/21  Gillespie Forum 5pm 

2/23 LFD/RE Meeting Committee Mtg 6:30pm 

2/24 Auuction Setup 1pm 

 Meal for the Homeless Shelter 4:30pm 

2/25 Auuction 6pm  

2/26 Hudson Valley Bluegrass Concert 3pm 

 

http://www.uupok.org/
mailto:office@uupok.org
http://www.uua.org/
mailto:alerner@uua.org
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From the Minister       February 2017 

I don’t know about you, but I’m getting tired of being on edge waiting for the next shoe 
to drop, the next bit of bad news, the next call to protest. While we’ve had a mild 
winter, I still find myself checking the forecast for a snow storm. And there are bills; it 
seems there are always bills to pay. 
 
I’m ready for some fun! It’s time for a celebration. I got a taste of it at my recent 
birthday party. It was a relaxed, congenial gathering of friends, some I hadn’t seen for a 
while. There was music, food, libations and good conversation. But there were no 
games! Nobody read poetry or told stories or sang. No one slept over.  
 
How fortunate I am for a do-over of sorts! And you are invited. Join me on Friday night 
(the 3rd) for our annual Ground Hog’s Day Celebration. Come out and celebrate mid-
winter. Bring some food to share, games, stories, your fiddle. Bring good cheer and a 
friend or two. 
 
Lets celebrate the community we’ve become! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Letter February 2017 

These are unique times. There are very powerful forces in play that, unchecked, will undermine the support 
for those who are most vulnerable in our society. It is fine to extoll “personal responsibility”, but not as 
justification for giving less to others, and keeping more for oneself. It is fine to talk about “freedom”, but not 
when it means freedom to harm others, or freedom to turn a blind eye to those in need. 

Our UU principles inspire us to respect the inherent worth and dignity of all people, and to support the 
interconnected web of all existence.  This will mean stepping up to defend the needs of those who have less, 
to defend those who are “different” and to defend the biological web that supports all life.    

It may be a long struggle, but it is a worthy one. 

Board of Trustees News - Paul Silverstein, President / Nick Garin, Vice President / Jolanda 

Jansen, Treasurer / Wayne N. Cochran, Trustee At Large/ Cori Cumming, Trustee At Large / Eleanor 
Harmantas, Trustee At Large / Sean Colacchio, Youth Trustee / Rev. Walter LeFlore (Submitted by Wayne 
N. Cochran) 

 

Beginning this month, we will report the results of official Board of Trustee voting on substantive issues, (an 
example of a non-substantive issue would be the acceptance of a regular report such as one offered by the 
Minister or the Treasurer.)  
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Results of votes BOT took at its January 19, 2017 meeting: 
  
1.      $3000 will be withdrawn from the Mel Tiger Fund to cover expenses already incurred from electrical 
repairs and supplies leaving $800 for the remainder of the year.  The Mel Tiger Fund is money left to the 
congregation in Mel’s bequest.  The supplies referred to are of the kind used by Buildings and Grounds, not 
the Office.  The electrical repairs permitted us to receive certification that the building follows City and State 
Building Code and included lighting for the Meeting Room. 
  
2.      Upon the recommendation of the Endowment Committee, up to $4,700 will be made available for new 
chairs; up to $300 will be made available for a wall plaque for names of contributors to the Endowment.  The 
Buildings and Grounds Committee will be responsible for choosing chairs.  The Endowment committee will be 
responsible for choosing a plaque. 
  
3.      $90 will be spent on a six-month subscription to Meetup.com.  Meetup.com enables internet-users to 
find the names, dates, location and information about activities that might interest them.  It is another way to 
reach the wider community.  The congregation will advertise itself on a trial basis. 
 

Board meetings are open to the public. Feel free to attend. 

The Board of Trustees would like to thank: 

Á Jane Bartik for her annual gift of beautiful flowers in memory  
 of her  mother 
Á Carol Miyake, and her helpers,  for another wonderful New  

 Year’s Eve gathering 
Á Social Justice Committee for the Coming Home Dinner- Judith, Nick, Pat,  

 and anyone else who helped 
 

Steward of the Month 

 

This month the Board of Trustees would like to honor Mary Anne Osgood as our Steward of the Month.  Her 
key contribution is as the Director of the Helen Baldwin Choir, which began when she took over from the ailing 
Bill Ashby.  As Director, she plans, leads, and coaches the singers for their Sunday service performances.  In 
addition, the choir has special concerts, such as the marvelous Broadway songs performance.  And the choir 
has even performed in other venues – such as the Hudson Valley Folk Guild Xmas show. 
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 The singers say that they appreciate Mary Anne’s ability to gently push them to new challenges  with an 
encouraging “you can do it” spirit. Who can forget the Handel’s Messiah concert? – an amazing tour de force. 

Mary Anne brings to us a wide variety of musical styles that creates a rich tapestry of music – including 
classical, Renaissance, spirituals, show tunes, and international songs.   She also engages the talents of the 
children and youth – especially in the yearly Mother’s Day service. This past year she also initiated a successful 
concert series that brought in new groups and new voices.  

Outside the UUFP, she continues her love of music by leading a madrigals group – the MadriGals and Guys, 
and participating in the SUNY Community Choir. 

We are blessed to have someone with Mary Anne’s talents, energy and generous spirit. She enables people to 
express and grow their musical gifts and to share them with the rest of us. Thank you, Mary Anne!!  

 

Reflections 
From The 

Lifespan Faith Development Committee (LFDC) 
 

Our children and teens observed a post-holiday season in service to the homeless and veterans. They also 
learned about heroes and heroines who braved adversity to promote justice. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

ҥJustin, Jacob, Ryan, Judith, Chad, 
Zack, Shawn and Kate take a break 
from preparing a super salad 
 

ҥJill, Ryan, Shawn 
and Kate demonstrate 
the ready to eat super 
   
   
 salad 
 

In a Spirit Play class, the older children learned about Ruby Bridges. 
Ruby, at age six, was the first African American child to attend a 
school with white children in New Orleans, Louisiana. Her courage 
paved the way for ALL children to be educated at the William Frantz 
Elementary School, no matter the color of their skin.  
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On February 19, the Lifespan Faith Development will present "Luminescence," an intergenerational service.  
 

Luminescence is a unique UU holiday, developed by the UU Congregation in Santa Clarita, California over a 
period of several years, beginning in 2007. The members of that congregation felt that while UUs celebrate 
the holidays of other faiths, it was essential to celebrate our own unique identity and strengthen our faith. 
  

Taking place in winter, but during a time of growing light, luminescence is a time for recognition, reflection, 
refocus and renewal. Our version is a little more interactive than the original, and distinctly intergenerational.  
 

We invite you to join us in this celebration of all that it means to be a Unitarian Universalist. 
 

Would you like to offer your musical talents to the Luminescence service on February 19th? Maybe play 
meditative music on your flute, or your new mandolin? If so, please email the LFDC at  lfd-re@uupok.org.  This 
will be an intergenerational service. All ages are welcome.  
 

 

ҥMay, Judith, Danielle, 
Rosie and Brooke prepare 
an awesome macaroni and 
cheese casserole. 
 

ҦIn a Spirit Play class, our younger 
children heard a story about the Ten 
Commandments. This story illustrated 
our Judeo-Christian source.  
 

ҥAfter the story, Jesse 

built a home for animals. 

Like many of our children, 

Jesse loves and wants to 

protect animals.  

 

ҥOn Sunday, January 22nd the older and younger children 
responded to Congressman Sean Patrick Maloney’s request to 
send Valentines for our Veterans to his office. With customary 
flair, our children created a colorful array of valentine greetings 
for our servicemen and women.  
 

mailto:lfd-re@uupok.org
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Annual Groundhog Day Celebration 

February 3rd ς February 4th 

 

LET'S BE CLEAR! 
Punxsutawney Phil and his alter ego, Rev. Walter, are 

hosting all UUFP members, friends, family and youth for their annual bash to celebrate an early Spring (or 
NOT). Come together on February 3 at 6:00 pm in Phil's "Tunnel of Love" (MMR) on 67 S. Randolph Ave. 
  

Bring your eats, game(s), children, appetites, humor and enthusiasm to bump up the "festival factor". Enjoy 
this evening as a reward for all the dedicated work you have given to projects and causes in which we have 
participated in the past year. Receive a good dose of collective energy that may be required for involvement in 
our future activities.  
 

Phil is encouraging all of his party people to bring non-perishable items to contribute to Dutchess Outreach for 
the food pantry. LET'S LOAD THEM UP! 
  

THE POT-LUCK WILL BE FOLLOWED BY A FAMILY SLEEPOVER!  For younger children/families who want the 
adventure of camping out at Fellowship: bring your sleeping bags, blankets and favorite pillow in preparation 
for a few dormant hours. Movies, hot chocolate, arts & crafts & games are all possible!  
 

Any questions about the sleepover can be directed to Judith at judith.knauss@gmail.com. 
 

 February 25 th  H 6pm-9pm 

MADRI GRAS AUUCTION NIGHT  

$10 includes Desserts and Libations  
 

Bourbon Street - Aha! What happens on Bourbon Street (and all of New Orleans)? Why it's 
MARDI GRAS!!! Indeed, it's time to start making UU Mardi Gras AUUction plans. This year's festive occasion is 
on February 25th 6:00 - 9:00 pm. Costumes are optional, but add to the merrymaking and revelry! Can you 
think of a new, unusual item for the LIVE or SILENT AUUction portion of the evening?  Or, can you repeat the 
item you offered for last year's bidding? Reserve your favorite paddle number now (#13 is taken). Contact 
Ajamu Ayinde (ajamuatwork@g-mail.com or 845-240-6470).  

 

SJ NOTES FOR FEBRUARY 2017 NEWSLETTER 
 

Wednesday, Feb. 1, 7:00 p.m.: Monthly meeting of the Social Justice Committee. 
 
Tuesday, Feb. 14: Honor your valentine with Fair Trade chocolate from Equal Exchange 
(http://equalexchange.coop/), Divine Chocolate (http://www.divinechocolate.com/us/) -- or 

buy your gift through the Unitarian Universalist Service Committee   
(https://www.thegoodbuy.com/collections/chocolate) so it goes to two good organizations at the same 
time. If you’re buying flowers, be sure that they are fair trade as well by purchasing them at one of these 
web sites: https://www.oneworldflowers.org/ ;  
http://www.greenamerica.org/programs/fairtrade/products/flowers.cfm ; or 
http://fairtradeusa.org/products-partners/flowers-plants. 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiyz8eG68XKAhXMVD4KHcoFAUUQjRwIBw&url=http://www.stockpilingmoms.com/2015/02/groundhog-day-treats/&bvm=bv.112454388,d.cWw&psig=AFQjCNFWdpPxK7lpWsObg8vZy7Ac8pKzmQ&ust=1453841290385919
mailto:judith.knauss@gmail.com
mailto:ajamuatwork@g-mail.com
http://equalexchange.coop/
http://www.divinechocolate.com/us/
https://www.thegoodbuy.com/collections/chocolate
https://www.oneworldflowers.org/
http://www.greenamerica.org/programs/fairtrade/products/flowers.cfm
http://fairtradeusa.org/products-partners/flowers-plants
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The Coming Home Program could use some volunteers to prepare a Tuesday evening meal. If you’d like to 
sign up, please contact Nick Garin at gaylegarin@gmail.com. 
 
 

In a slight change of pace, the B&G workday in February will be on the third Saturday of 
the month instead of the second. So gather up any of your favorite tools, come dressed in 
your grungiest clothes, and join us on February 18, 2017, from 9am to 12pm, to do a little 
work around the old place. Lunch will be served afterwards. 
The B&G Committee 
 

The Caring Circle is part of the UUFP caring community.   Let us know how we can help you and 
how you can help us.    

Thank you to all the members and friends who have sent cards, made a call, visited homes and 
hospitals, helped drive, cooked a meal, or done an errand for someone in our community during 

this past month!   Caring Circle Coordinators:  Beatrix Clarke beabausch@verizon.net  & Betsy Silverstein 
edgsilver@hotmail.com 

 
ENDOWMENT FUND COMMITTEE NEWS  
 

WHAT'S NEW? 
YOUR WISHES HAVE BEEN GRANTED! The BOT has approved these 2 Endowment Fund Grant Award 
recommendations: an Endowment Fund Donor Recognition Plaque; New Chairs for the MMR (GLORY! 
GLORY!). The EndFund group has bids for the Recognition Plaque; Buildings and Grounds has been charged 
with securing bids for "comfortable" chairs.  
 

The EndFund team is seeking your input for the best location to hang the Recognition Plaque (20" wide x 16" 
high). Please give your suggestion(s) to a team member: Richard Mattocks, Nick Garin, Len Marcus, Paul Hirsch 
or Joyce Marra.  
 

Speaking of Books  
For the February 6th meeting, we ask you to choose and read two essays 
from Essays of Montaigne. There are many essays to choose from and they vary in 
length. It will be interesting to see if any essay is chosen by more than one of us. Not 
sure how the meeting will be handled - probably each of us will give a minute or two on 
each essay we read. Then we can decide how to talk about them. 
 

Below is a link to the book as well as the Wikipedia entry on Montaigne 
 

https://www.gutenberg.org/files/3600/3600-h/3600-h.htm and 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Essays_(Montaigne) 
 

News from the UUA          
In the wake of this fall's election, our communities need Unitarian Universalist values more than ever. So many 
congregations have seen new visitors these past few weeks, and UUA.org website traffic is up too!  The UUA is 
committed to helping you "show the love" through outreach, partnership and welcoming in your 
congregation. Join us in a Show the Love response to answer the call to justice, compassion, resistance and 
healing in our communities. Add your congregations' vigils, demonstrations, projects, and events to the Show 
the Love map. Together, we see how strong and wide our love can be. Check out the Show the Love resource 

June Gillespie 

mailto:gaylegarin@gmail.com
mailto:beabausch@verizon.net
mailto:edgsilver@hotmail.com
https://www.gutenberg.org/files/3600/3600-h/3600-h.htm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Essays_(Montaigne)
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7662
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7662
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7663
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page for regular updates to help you plan your congregation's response. We'll include all the different posts, 
projects, videos and stories that UUA offices and partners are providing post-election. 
 

The UU Partner Church Council (UUPCC) is pleased to announce two budget-friendly pilgrimages open to 
everyone in 2017! 
 

¶ The first, our Cross Cultural Transylvania Pilgrimage, is a unique opportunity. The Unitarian Union of NE 
India has asked the UUPCC to organize a pilgrimage for its members, and they want to share their 
journey with you! In August 2017, you can experience Transylvania alongside Khasi Unitarians from 
India – and for less than $100/day. 

¶ The second opportunity is the September 2017 Transylvania Thanksgiving Pilgrimage. Embark on two 
life-changing weeks in Transylvania for under $1,150. This is the same quality pilgrimage that the 
UUPCC has been facilitating for two decades – but at 60% of the price. This pilgrimage will visit the most 
significant Unitarian holy sites, then spend the special Transylvanian Thanksgiving weekend with 
partner congregations, making new friends and revitalizing partnerships. 

  

To find out more about either of these trips, or to register, visit www.uupcc.org/pilgrimages/pilgrimage-
opportunities 
 

The Faith Development office has a new page on the UUA website that lists New Things in Religious Education 
and Faith Development. Find it at www.uua.org/re/new 
  

New publications from the UUA - New titles available - The Call to Care: Essays by Unitarian Universalist 
Chaplains and Humanist Voices in Unitarian Universalism. Available for pre-order are To This I Give My Heart: 
A Coming of Age Journal and Love and Help Activity Book, Second Edition. Visit the Publications Page for 
details. 
 

The UUA is hiring for several positions. Find job descriptions and application information at their Job 
Openings  webpage. 
 

 

Inside & Out       News Section for Members and Friends 

 
ART SHOW AND SILENT AUCTION - FEBRUARY 4TH 4-6PM - To benefit the GILLESPIE 
FORUM, a non-profit organization which brings speakers, films and panel discussions 
to the Hudson Valley.   Please join us for Craft Brew’s, Local Wines, Cheeses and 
Snacks.  To find out more about the forum and to view the paintings available for 
auction please visit gillespieforum.org 
 

 
Dutchess County Interfaith Council Presents  Annual Peace Concert An 
Afternoon of Stories on Sunday, February 12, 2:00pm @ the UUFP.   Storytellers: 
Rabbi Paul Golomb, Kusum Gupta, Lorraine Hartin-Gelardi, Jonathan Heiles, 
Muriel Horowitz, Karen Pillsworth and Ron Sopyla.  $10.00 Suggested Donation.  
All funds will go to Hudson River Housing.  For more information call 845-471-
7333 or  http://www.dutchessinterfaithcouncil.org 

 
Celebrating 15 Years of the Village Movement with Dr. Atul Gawande  

http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7663
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7827
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7827
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7664
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7664
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7686
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7686
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7687
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7688
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7688
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7689
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7666
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7667
http://ac.uua.org/lt.php?s=5308acf0ff77eb758859bf207947b478&i=397A483A15A7667
http://www.dutchessinterfaithcouncil.org/


10 
 

 

Hudson Valley Home Matters is proud to announce that renowned surgeon, public health researcher and 
writer Dr. Atul Gawande will be the guest speaker at the 15th Celebration of the founding of Beacon Hill 
Village and the subsequent Village Movement they inspired on Monday, February 13, 2017, 5:00 p.m. @ the 
UUFP.   
  

The conversation, entitled "Being Mortal's Villages: The Value of Community and Choice as We Grow Older," 
will feature a discussion on aging, living life with purpose, and how we can transform the possibilities for the 
later chapters of everyone's lives. The event will begin at 5pm and be simulcast from Boston to more than 150 
of the 350-plus villages open and in development across the country, including HVHM.  All are welcome to join 
HVHM for a viewing party. 
  

The Village Movement is a burgeoning, world-wide movement that champions an alternative approach for 
adults as they grow older. Villages are unique in that they are created by and for older adults, empowering 
their members to make wise, safe, and vibrant choices about how they wish to live. 
  

Members need a ride: Please call Chris 845-452-4846  
 
 

 
 

THE BLUE-BLUE HERON 

When you be in the shadow of a shadow, 
blue-blue heron, there be marshes on your mind  
and no thoughts of sweet minnows.   
 

Joe, a wise-cracking priest, has tried to love himself,  
but experiences surging sorrow-pain. 
"Ain't no reason to try that, again!"  
 

In the fourth grade, Mrs. Hogan, who goes to St. Patrickôs like Joe, teaches a double negative is bad grammar.  
Smart-alecky Joe waves an arm and yells, "Mrs. Hogan! do two negatives make a positive?" 
 

The interviewee on NPR replies, ñThatôs a very good question.  There is hidden poetry to a double negative.  
When you be in the shadow of a shadow or are a blue-blue heron, the sun is calling love to you.ò  
      ~Wayne Norman Cochran~ 
 

 

  You Might Be Interested In:   

Kairos: A Consort of Singers, under the direction of Edward Lundergan, opens its 2017 Bach Cantata Series 
on Sunday, Feb. 5, at 3:00 p.m. The program will be performed in the intimate and acoustically superb chapel 
of the Holy Cross Monastery, 1615 Route 9W, West Park, N.Y. 12493. 
 

The featured work on the program is Bach's Cantata No. 64, "Sehet, welch eine Liebe," for chorus, soloists, 
and chamber ensemble. This work, intended for the days just after Christmas, was composed in 1723, during 

tel:(845)%20452-4846
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=community events clip art&qs=IM&form=QBIR&pq=community events c&sc=8-18&sp=1&sk=#view=detail&id=AB38D3356140DEF96CF70C6F5EF7681DF9E899DE&selectedIndex=0
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Bach's first year at the famed St. Thomas Church in Leipzig. The program also features two movements from a 
concerto by Georg Philipp Telemann for oboe d'amore, a more tranquil and serene relative of the modern 
oboe. Joel Evans will be the soloist. Kairos will also sing Bach's charming motet "Ich Lasse dich Nicht," for 
double chorus. This work, which earlier scholars had attributed to various members of the Bach family, was 
lost during World War II and rediscovered in Ukraine only in 1999. Its text is based on the mysterious imagery 
of Jacob's Ladder found in the Book of Genesis. 
 

The services are always free to the public, and all are welcome, regardless of religious affiliation (or lack 
thereof). A $10 suggested donation helps fund the Bach Cantata Series and ensure its continuity.  It is 
suggested that audience members arrive at the venue at least 20 minutes before the performance to secure 
seating.  For more information visit www.kairosconsort.org or call 845-256-9114. Directions to the monastery 
can be found on its website. 
 
Look Good Feel Better is a free program designed for people dealing with hair loss and skin changes from 
chemotherapy and radiation. You will learn specific techniques to help make the most of your appearance 
while undergoing treatment. The program is presented by MidHudson Regional Hospital, Personal Care 
Products Council Foundation, American Cancer Society and the Professional Beauty Association.  All 
sessions occur bi-monthly on first Tuesdays, from 10 a.m. to 12 noon, at MidHudson Regional Hospital, 
Herb and Sue Ann Redl Center for Cancer Care, 19 Baker Avenue, Medical Arts Pavilion, Suite 101, 
Poughkeepsie, NY. Registration is required. Please call 1-800-395-LOOK (5665).  2017 dates:  February 7; 
April 4; June 6; August 1; October 3; December 5.  Visit lookgoodfeelbetter.org for more information, 
additional dates and locations. 
 
Deliver Us From Hatred:  Does Religion in America Have a Race Problem?   Thursday, February 9, 6 p.m., 
Costantino Room, Fordham Law School, 150 W. 62nd St., New York City.   Religions claim to both promote 
social harmony and affirm universal human dignity. But religious institutions haven't always measured up 
when confronted with racial injustice and intolerance, even in their own communities.  In what ways is religion 
complicit in America's race problem? And how can faith communities help heal racial tensions and lead the 
way forward?   FREE ADMISSION - RSVP: crcprogram@fordham.edu  SPEAKERS: Willie James Jennings, Yale 
Divinity School; Jacqueline Lewis, Middle Collegiate Church in Manhattan; Maureen Costello, Southern Poverty 
Law Center; Iva Carruthers, Educator, social advocate, and author; Lisa Sharon Harper, Sojourners magazine.  
 
Valentine's Wine, Cheese & Chocolate Tasting  - Saturday, February 11, from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM (EST)  
9 Vassar St, Grand Parlor, Poughkeepsie, NY 12601.  The Cunneen-Hackett Arts Center, a 501(C)3 non-profit 
arts organization, is presenting a Valentine's Wine, Cheese & Chocolate Tasting on Saturday February 11th 
from 2:00 to 4:00 pm in their intimate Victorian grand parlor located at 9 Vassar Street Poughkeepsie, NY.  A 
great way to start the Valentine's week with someone you love tasting delicious pairings of wine, cheese, 
chocolates and sweets while listening to love songs.  Area merchants have generously donated to this fun-
filled fundraiser supporting the Cunneen-Hackett Arts Center.  "Love is in the air and who knows whom you 
might meet!"  Admission is $25 for two or $15 per person. “Willows” by Matthew Zappala will be on display in 
the hall gallery. 
 
The Hudson Valley Bluegrass Association presents the Korey Brodsky Band on Sun. Feb. 26 at the UUFP • 4 
pm Featuring songs from the acclaimed CD, “Cruzin”. “With Sofia and Korey, the future of Bluegrass is in good 
hands.”  Tony Trischka, master banjoist • $15 
 
When women join forces, there's nothing we can't do.  Please spread the word about this inspirational day! 

http://www.kairosconsort.org/
tel:(845)%20256-9114
http://www.holycrossmonastery.com/finding-us-2
http://lookgoodfeelbetter.org/
mailto:crcprogram@fordham.edu
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Mark Your Calendar "Make It Happen: Rally for International Women's Day", Wednesday March 8 | 4-7 p.m.  
Dutchess Community College Falcon Hall.  From Eleanor Roosevelt to Betty Friedan to Hillary Clinton, the 
Hudson Valley has been home to many inspirational women. As an organization that recognizes the 
importance of women's issues and the need to continue the momentum we've made for equal opportunities 
for women, we invite you to join forces with us for the afternoon.  International Women's Day is a national 
holiday in many countries and with your support, our celebration in the Hudson Valley can grow in 
importance!  The event will be publicized with outreach to girls, women and schools throughout the Hudson 
Valley. Please help us spread the word!   ON THE AGENDA: - Meet and greet session featuring area nonprofit 
organizations; Live Music Performances; An exciting new tradition!  Keynote Address: Kathleen Durham from 
the Eleanor Roosevelt Center at Val-Kill.  The event is free and open to the public. Event information will be 
posted at wlahv.org.   
 

ARTIST OF THE MONTH for February and March is Heather Walano (Gillespie).  Her art reception to 
benefit the Gillespie Forum will be on Feb. 4th from 4 to 6.   
 

 
Newsletter Deadline Dates:  March: Monday, February 20, 2017 / April: Tuesday, March 21, 
2017 / May: Thursday, April 20, 2017 and June: Monday, May 22, 2017.    
All newsletter submissions should be mailed to uupoknewsletter@uupok.org, Thank you! 
 

      

      

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:uupoknewsletter@uupok.org

